
 MinutesPRIVATE 


Regular Governing Board Meeting

Date:

Monday, May 13, 2024
Time:

6:15 p.m.

Place:

District Office

A.  Call to Order:  President McCluskey called the meeting to order at 6:09 p.m.






Motion No. 118 23-24





Meeting called to order.

B.  Roll Call:

Holly McCluskey, President 



Mike Sweetser, Clerk



Pam Harrington, Member 



Bruce Lunt, Member



James Hughes, Member 
    Administration:
D. Eldon Merrell, Superintendent



Marcy Harris, HS Dean of Students



Joann Boyd, Business Manager




Karen Hamilton, Executive Assistant
Citizens 

  Present:

Ron Hileman, Elem. Maintenance/Liaison




Terrie Sloan, Teacher/HS Liaison

C.  Consent Agenda:
Routine minutes, payroll and expense vouchers, auxiliary and activities financial statements
Clerk Sweetser moved to accept the consent agenda as presented.  Seconded by Member Lunt.  





Motion No. 119 23-24





Motion to accept the consent agenda as presented.



Roll Call Vote:



President McCluskey -Yes


Clerk Sweetser -Yes


Member Harrington -Yes


Member Lunt -Yes


Member Hughes -Absent


Motion carried.

D.  Remarks from the Public:
None
E.  Communications:

1.  Superintendent/Governing Board


a.  Current Events

Superintendent Merrell told the Board enrollment stayed the same. Not much interest in our employee openings.  We will be putting cameras in place at the elementary school.  We need to know who will be handing out diplomas.  Member Harrington and Member Hughes will do 8th grade. President McCluskey and Clerk Sweetser will hand out the seniors.  Both schools are still active and will still be going in June.  
2.  Celebrations/Recognitions

High School softball made it to the first round of the State Playoffs.  

Three freshmen students placed in the Gila Southern District 


Leadership Development for FFA.  Five students placed at the FBLA 
State Convention with Camille Miller qualifying for the National 
Convention.

F.  Unfinished Business:


1.  Approve Audit Report
Auditors told President McCluskey we had no major items.  Clerk Sweetser moved to approve the audit report as presented.  Seconded by Member Harrington.






Motion No. 120 23-24




Motion to approve the audit report as presented.


Roll Call Vote:



President McCluskey-Yes


Clerk Sweetser-Yes



Member Harrington-Yes



Member Lunt -Yes


Member Hughes -Yes
G.  New Business:


1.  Acknowledge Resignations


Ashley Sackett


Veronica Torres


Kelsey Pugmire


Clerk Sweetser moved to acknowledge the resignations as listed.   Seconded by Member Hughes.  






Motion No. 121 23-24




Motion to acknowledge the resignations as listed.



Roll Call Vote:



President McCluskey-Yes


Clerk Sweetser-Yes



Member Harrington-Yes



Member Lunt -Yes


Member Hughes -Yes 


Motion carried.

2.  Approve Hiring


Kathryn Alexander – 2nd Grade Teacher
Mr. Merrell stated there will be two second grade classes; the other one will be taught by Ms. Montez.  Member Harrington moved to approve the hiring of Kathy Alexander as a second-grade teacher.  Seconded by Member Hughes.






Motion No. 122 23-24




Motion to approve the hiring of Kathy Alexander as a second-grade teacher.



Roll Call Vote:



President McCluskey -Yes


Clerk Sweetser-Yes



Member Harrington-Yes



Member Lunt -Yes


Member Hughes -Yes


Motion carried.


3.  Approve Long-Term Substitutes

Shane Dunagan – JH Social Studies


Terrie Sloan – HS Special Ed.


Kaycee Wallace – 3rd Grade
There could still be changes with job placement depending on who we are able to hire.  Member Hughes moved to approve hiring the long-term substitutes.  Seconded by Clerk Sweetser.





Motion No. 123 23-24


Motion to approve hiring the long-term substitute teachers as listed. 



Roll Call Vote:



President McCluskey-Yes


Clerk Sweetser-Yes



Member Harrington-Yes


Member Lunt -Yes


Member Hughes -Yes


Motion carried.


4.  Ratify Transfer of Faye Gruwell to High School Special Education



Superintendent Merrell explained we hired her at the beginning of the school year and then hired Miss Tuttle in January to take over the position.  Calista will be the K-8 teacher next year.  We are under a correction action plan with the State Department.  We cannot get out of correction unless we have a fully certified teacher at the high school.  Faye has agreed, if needed, to sign another contract through the end of June.  We get no funding until we are out of correction action, so expenditures are being made out of M & O.  For next year we only have one full time certified teacher that will be over K-12.  There is nothing in services or providing instruction that we are not doing.  It was the tracking, progress reports, and wording of goals that caused us to have a correction action plan.  Clerk Sweetser moved to ratify the transfer of Faye Gruwell from an elementary school Sped teacher to a high school Sped teacher.  Seconded by Member Lunt.  






Motion No. 124 23-24




Motion to ratify the transfer of Faye Gruwell from an elementary school Sped teacher to a high school Sped teacher.



Roll Call Vote:



President McCluskey-Yes



Clerk Sweetser-Yes



Member Harrington-Yes



Member Lunt-Yes


Member Hughes-Yes


Motion carried.


5.  Approve District Paying Increase to Employee Health Insurance

Mr. Merrell recommends using carry over to pay this increase as we did last year.  Member Harrington moved to approve the district paying the increase to employee health insurance if ending balances allow for this expenditure.  Seconded by Member Hughes.






Motion No. 125 23-24




Motion to approve the district paying the increase to employee health insurance if ending balances allow for this expenditure.



Roll Call Vote:



President McCluskey-Yes


Clerk Sweetser-Yes



Member Harrington-Yes



Member Lunt -Yes


Member Hughes-Yes

6.  Approve District Providing Preschool



This is the first year Head Start has said they can’t take our special needs preschoolers.  We don’t get much funding for them, but we have given what we have gotten to Head Start.  At our Child Find we have five more that will need services including three we already had.  It will be held at the primary school.  Right now, we are planning on just one kindergarten, but we’ll need several one on one aides.  Member Harrington asked if other children would be able to attend.  Mr. Merrell said that is something that will have to be decided.  Clerk Sweetser asked, “Long term what are we going to do if we can’t get a qualified teacher?”  Mr. Merrell stated we struggle for applicants in every position and people here step up and we pull in who we can.  Member Harrington wanted to know when will we get more specifics for the official plan.  He will give an update in June.  President McCluskey thinks it is a good idea to include any student, but there will have to be a cap on the number.  The Superintendent stated we are at a standstill until the Board makes a motion.  Member Hughes asked, “What’s the worst-case scenario if we can’t find someone qualified?”  Mr. Merrell we find someone like a long-term sub like we do for all our other teachers.  Clerk Sweetser’s personal belief is K-12 is difficult and now we have to add pre-school, so we are robbing Peter to pay Paul.  It’s frustrating we can’t get what we need.  Member Harrington moved to approve the district providing a pre-school to 3 and 4-year-old students beginning in the 24/25 school year.  Seconded by Clerk Sweetser.






Motion No. 126 23-24





Motion to approve the district providing a pre-school to 3 and 4-year-old students beginning in the 24/25 school year.



Roll Call Vote:



President McCluskey-Yes



Clerk Sweetser-Yes



Member Harrington-Yes



Member Lunt -Yes


Member Hughes-Yes


7.  Approve High School/Jr. High Fees



These did not change from last year.  They are extremely low compared to other schools, we want everybody to be able to participate.  Clerk Sweetser moved to approve the high school and Jr. high school fees as presented.  Seconded by President McCluskey.





Motion No. 127 23-24


Motion to approve the high school and Jr. high school fees as presented.



Roll Call Vote:



President McCluskey-Yes


Clerk Sweetser-Yes



Member Harrington-Yes



Member Lunt-Yes


Member Hughes-Yes


Motion carried.


8.  Qualified Evaluators for 2024-2025


Eldon Merrell



Marcella Harris



Member Hughes moved to approve Eldon Merrell and Marcy Harris as Qualified Evaluators for the 2024-2025 school year.  Second by Member Lunt.  






Motion No. 128 23-24


Motion to approve Eldon Merrell and Marcy Harris as Qualified Evaluators for the 2024-2025 school year.

Roll Call Vote:



President McCluskey-Yes


Clerk Sweetser-Yes



Member Harrington-Yes



Member Lunt-Yes


Member Hughes-Yes


Motion carried.


9.  Approve Fall Coaches



Dan Coats – HS Head Football



Joey Bejarano – HS Football Assistant



Joseph Garcia – HS Football Volunteer


Kassi Mortensen – HS Head Volleyball


Kiley McGrath – HS Volleyball Volunteer



Trey Merrell – HS Volleyball Volunteer



Kristin Hoglan – JH Head Volleyball



Bonice Jensen – JH Volleyball Assistant



Kiley McGrath – JH Volleyball Volunteer



Amanda Lunt – JH Volleyball Volunteer



Victoria Johnson – Head Cheer



Ashley Hernandez – Cheer Volunteer



Mia Shaw – Cheer Volunteer



We do this early, because some do stuff pre-season.  We pay two coaches per sport.  We still need junior high football coaches.  Clerk Sweetser moved to approve the fall coaches as presented.  Seconded by Member Lunt.  






Motion No. 129 23-24




Motion to approve the fall coaches as presented.



Roll Call Vote:



President McCluskey -Yes


Clerk Sweetser-Yes



Member Harrington-Yes



Member Lunt -Yes


Member Hughes-Yes


Motion carried.


10.  Proposed Issues for the ASBA 2024 Political Action Agenda



Mr. Merrell advised the Board that they may choose some to approve, but are not required to.  Member Hughes asked what ASBA is.  Superintendent Merrell stated it is the Arizona School Board Association.  President McCluskey feels they don’t care about rural schools and would just let this die without a motion.  Clerk Sweetser agreed with the President.  This item died for the lack of a motion.

11.  Approve Dura Edge Engineered Soils as a Sole Source Vendor for Soil for the Softball and Baseball Fields



Mr. Merrell advised the Board that we are trying to use our excess tax money by June 30th.  We’ll be buying the supplies for chain link, poles, fill dirt, etc.  Principal Harris stated she is trying to get a scoreboard through an FMI grant.  Clerk Sweetser moved to approve Dura Edge Engineered Soils as a Sole Source vendor for soil for the softball and baseball fields.  Seconded by President McCluskey.






Motion No. 130 23-24





Motion to approve Dura Edge Engineered Soils as a Sole Source vendor the soil for the softball and baseball fields. 



Roll Call Vote:



President McCluskey-Yes



Clerk Sweetser-Yes



Member Harrington-Yes



Member Lunt-Yes


Member Hughes-Yes



Motion carried.


12.  Future Agenda Items



Clerk Sweetser would like an update on elementary principal position.


Member Harrington wants a more detailed plan for the preschool.



Member Hughes would like an update on the special ed audit.

H.  Adjournment:




         

There being no further business President McCluskey adjourned the May 13, 2024 meeting at 7:15 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,

____________________________________ 

________________________________

D. Eldon Merrell, Superintendent

 

Holly McCluskey, President 

____________________________________ 

________________________________ 

Karen L. Hamilton, Executive Assistant 


Mike Sweetser, Clerk




                                  

________________________________

                     


               


Pam Harrington, Member          



                                    


________________________________

                     


               


Bruce Lunt, Member









________________________________









James Hughes, Member
